
4 Parramatta Square, 12 Darcy Street, Parramatta 2150 | dpie.nsw .gov.au | 1

Ms Leone McEntee
Planning Manager
Health Infrastructure
PO Box 1060
North Sydney NSW 2059

30/10/2020

Dear Leone
Tweed Valley Hospital Stage 2 (SSD 10353)

Stage 2 Biodiversity Management Plan

I refer to your submission received 10 September 2020, requesting approval of the Stage 2 Biodiversity
Management Plan, Revision 5, dated 19 October 2020 under condition B31 of SSD 10353. I also
acknowledge your response to the Department’s review and request for additional information.

The Biodiversity Management Plan has been reviewed and I note that the plan:
 has been reviewed by Health Infrastructure and no issues have been raised;
 outlines the tasks, procedures and measures to protect and manage native vegetation and fauna

habitat located on site; and
 has been prepared to address the requirements of the condition of consent.

As nominee of the Planning Secretary, I approve the Biodiversity Management Plan (Revision 5, dated 19
October 2020) under condition of consent B31 of SSD 10353. 

I acknowledge your long-term commitments to monitor and mitigate the impacts of the project on native
flora and fauna species. 

You are also reminded that if there is any inconsistency between the approved documents and the
conditions of consent, then the requirements of the conditions of consent will prevail. Please ensure that
the approved plan is placed on the project website at the earliest convenience.

If you wish to discuss the matter further, please contact Shiraz Ahmed on 9274 6534.

Yours sincerely 

Jake Shackleton
A/Director
Infrastructure Management

As nominee of the Planning Secretary
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